[bookmark: _GoBack]Our 2013 Synergy & Systemness Project was more successful than we had anticipated.  Although the construction of the online course presented challenges, especially as related to interdisciplinarity of the course development team, we were ultimately able to develop a highly interactive course.  As planned, students were able to work online, synchronously and asynchronously, across campuses and across the world.  Small, collaborative workgroups used wiki technology to develop final projects that drew upon learning that took place in Turkey during our field study.  In addition to developing subject expertise and more sophisticated insights about global business and economics, students forged personal and professional friendships that give every indication of being long-lasting. 
Indicators of success and sustainability
The 2013 IITG funding for the Synergy and Systemness initiative provided the solid basis for three years of successful field studies, with the fourth International Business Field Study in Turkey in planning stages for Spring 2016.  The historic tripartite initiative joining two SUNY institutions with an international partner in a hybrid COIL course with a short term study abroad component has proven to be a fruitful investment.  This academically innovative program provides access to an international experience for students who might otherwise be unable to fund such an experience, making an impact far greater than the subject-based learning that takes place within the course.
 The success of the 2013 tour served as a foundation for the further development of the online course and field study.  Subsequent offerings built on the experiences from previous years and the course has changed accordingly, with each iteration becoming more relevant and robust.  The group project, a collaborative business plan, has stretched students to work across cultures and time zones to produce cohesive projects showcasing the learning that took place during the intensive laboratory of the field study, as well as over time, in the 15-week course. 
The expertise developed in planning the collaborative course and embedded study abroad opportunity has served as the basis for other similar international ventures at Empire State College.  What began as an experiment has grown to become an annual event and has yielded extraordinary opportunities for professional development across SUNY. 
Anecdotally, but worth mention, as a testament to the indelible connections forged during the 2013 field study and course, two years later in 2015, graduates from SUNY Cortland traveled to Turkey, completely of their own accord, to visit their Turkish friends.  Graduates have continued their interpersonal communications far after the course ended, and have managed to sustain connections across geographic boundaries using social media. We are proud to have nurtured these bonds and have found that making time and space for students to connect in meaningful ways within the context of their SUNY education has brought enormous benefits to our program, developing globally astute alumni who function with confidence on an international scale.  

